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TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN:

SUPPORT FOR CBBIA FUNDING FOR HEUNINGNES RIVER ESTUARY
The De Mond Nature Reserve as a RAMSAR site is from a conservation and ecosystem point of view extremely valuable as one of the most important estuaries in the Western Cape. The Heuningnes River Estuary not only has a high biodiversity but also acts as a sanctuary for many plant and animal species. 

In order to conserve and protect species it is of utmost importance that scientifically sound management decisions are taken. This can only be done if the necessary information is available. Since estuaries support diverse habitats ranging from deep tidal habitats to adjacent tidal wetlands and have land that has sporadic access to the ocean, estuarine management requires an adaptive management approach. It is fundamental that any change in the environment is detected in an early stage in order to adapt the management strategy such as to ensure continued survival of all species. This can only be achieved trough regular monitoring and evaluation.  

I find the proposal well though out and in line with similar programmes elsewhere in South Africa. The objectives, methodology and expected outcomes are scientific, realistic and attainable.  This project will form feed information to other organisations such as Agulhas Biodiversity Initiative Conservation Project, while the Department of Water Affairs and Forestry have already installed a water level recorder at the Reserve. At the same time some of this information will be used in a proposed doctorate study at our University.

Western Cape Nature Conservation Board is one of the well-known conservation bodies in South Africa with an enviable reputation. I have had previous collaborative research projects with WCNCB and have found their staff and overall organisation’s commitment towards conservation commendable. The biggest constraint with all nature conservation related bodies, and in this case the Heuningnes River Estuary, is mostly infrastructure related. Their staff is well-trained with the necessary qualifications and experience to be able to successfully monitor and analyse the data and make scientifically defendable management decisions. 

I therefore support the funding application of Western Cape Nature Conservation Board (WCNCB) for additional infrastructure in total and recommend that the grant be approved. This would enable WCNCB to obtain more detailed data on the environmental factors influencing the estuary that would in turn enable management to make scientifically based management decisions.
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